Ingelesa

- · BATXILERGOA
- · LANBIDE HEZIKETA
- · GOI MAILAKO HEZIKETA ZIKLOAK



UPV/EHU

2016



PRUEBAS DE ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD JUNIO 2016

Universidad Euskal Herriko del País Vasco Unibertsitatea 2016ko EKAINA

INGELESA

INGLÉS

Choose between option A and option B. Specify the option you have chosen.

Please, don't forget to write down your code on each of your answer sheets.

OPTION A

BUYING WHAT YOU DON'T NEED

Our consumer society gets us to buy stuff we don't need, but you may not have heard of the 'Diderot Effect,' which is the term for when you buy something new, and then it makes your other possessions look bad by comparison, so you end up replacing them too.

The 18th century French philosopher Denis Diderot wrote an essay in which he described exactly this phenomenon. Diderot's problems started with a gift of a beautiful housecoat. Delighted with it, Diderot quickly threw away his old one. But in a short time, his pleasure disappeared as he began to notice that his surroundings did not reflect the coat's elegance. He grew unhappy with his study, the chairs and even his desk. One by one, the familiar furniture was replaced. In the end, Diderot found himself seated uncomfortably in his renovated study.

Diderot realized that his new clothes had other consequences. When ink fell from his pen, he used to wipe it clean with his old coat but he didn't want to get his new one dirty. Therefore, while his old coat had stains reflecting the life of a hard-working writer, he felt that the new one gave him the air of a rich, lazy person.

Nowadays, the pressure to upgrade can be tremendous. Buying a new house is the motivation for replacing old furniture; a new jacket makes little sense without the right skirt to match. What is even worse is when we realize, like Diderot, that our old things were just as good, if not better.

Consumer pressure works because we put a lot of symbolic power on possessions. A faster computer may represent the hope of getting work done quickly so you can have more spare time. Soon you find you've accumulated many symbols of the life you dreamed of, without achieving what you wanted. The Diderot effect hurts your bank balance, but even if it didn't, it would still be useless, because the things we really look for can't be obtained that way.



PRUEBAS DE ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD

JUNIO 2016

Universidad Euskal Herriko del País Vasco Unibertsitatea 2016ko EKAINA

INGELESA

INGLÉS

OPTION A

I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (4 marks)

- 1. When did Diderot's problems start?
- 2. Why did Diderot change the furniture in his study?
- 3. Why did Diderot think his new coat was bad for his image?
- 4. According to the text, why would some people want a faster computer?

II.- Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (2 marks)

- 1. Diderot used his new coat to wipe the ink that fell from his pen.
- 2. Nowadays there is a lot of pressure to upgrade our possessions.

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean. (1 mark)

- 1. substituting, changing
- 2. pleased, enchanted, thrilled
- 3. coloured liquid used for writing, printing and drawing
- 4. to improve the quality, value, effectiveness or performance of something

IV.- Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **one** of these topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)

- 1. Have you ever experienced the Diderot effect? Have you noticed it, perhaps, and managed to resist the impulse to buy other things? Explain.
- 2. What is your favourite possession? Why is it important you? How long have you had it? Describe in detail.



PRUEBAS DE ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD JUNIO 2016

Universidad Euskal Herriko del País Vasco Unibertsitatea 2016ko EKAINA

INGELESA

INGLÉS

OPTION B

LET TEENAGERS SLEEP

Sleep expert Dr Paul Kelley is asking schools to let teenagers sleep in and come to school later, to deal with the problem of lack of sleep amongst young people. While we all thought our teens were just being lazy, it turns out that their behaviour is due to their biology. According to neuroscientists, teenagers' sleep rhythms are a couple of hours behind those of adults, so current school start times mean that they are forced to wake too early and are trying to concentrate on school work when they should still be asleep.

When he was headmaster at a high school in England, Dr Kelley decided to test the effect of a later start to the school day, so he put the timetable back to a 10am start for all year groups. The results were striking. Pupils' concentration got better, days off sick decreased and the atmosphere in school changed radically. Students were nicer to each other and to their teachers; at home, family life was more pleasant. What really mattered, however, were exam results. At the end of the first year of the experiment, results improved by 19%; the following year they went up by 18%.

It is not yet clear how practical this change really is. An Oxford school asked families about a possible later start and they all answered that it would be too hard for parents to organise. Adults would continue going to work early while leaving their unsupervised teenagers at home.

Now a much bigger project is starting to investigate further the impact of a later school start on educational achievement. The £70,000 study, which is part of a wider research programme looking at ways in which neuroscience can improve learning and exam results, is recruiting more than 100 schools to experiment with different start times. In the coming months and years, there should be thousands of happy and well-rested teenagers out there, thanks to Dr Kelley and his colleagues.



PRUEBAS DE ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD

JUNIO 2016

Universidad Euskal Herriko del País Vasco Unibertsitatea 2016ko EKAINA

INGELESA

INGLÉS

OPTION B

I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (4 marks)

- 1. Why are teenagers still tired at the time schools start?
- 2. What did Dr Kelly do when he was a school headmaster?
- 3. How did academic results change with the new timetable?
- 4. What problems might parents have if schools started later?

II.- Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (2 marks)

- 1. The effects of the later school start were only seen at school.
- 2. Over a hundred schools will experiment with starting school at 10am.

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean. (1 mark)

- 1. absence, privation, shortage
- 2. present, existing, contemporary
- 3. a man who is in charge of a school
- 4. success, accomplishment, attainment

IV.- Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **one** of these topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)

- 1. "We would all much prefer to wake up late but we have to open the shops, run the buses, provide breakfasts and keep the world running." Discuss.
- 2. Have you ever got into trouble because of waking up too late? Did you miss something? What were the consequences? Explain what happened.



CRITERIOS DE CORRECCIÓN Y CALIFICACIÓN ZUZENTZEKO ETA KALIFIKATZEKO IRIZPIDEAK

INGELESA

I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. USE YOUR OWN WORDS. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT (4 marks)

Atal honetan, **irakurriaren ulermenerako** eta **idatziaren adierazpenerako** ikasleen trebetasun maila neurtu nahi da, gai arrunteko testu bat aztertu eta lau galdera orokorrei (*wh-questions*) erantzunez. Adierazpenari dagokionez, erantzunak sormenezkoak izango dira, osoak eta zuzenki eratuak, eta lotura sintaktikoak, modu egokian eginak. Edukiei dagokienez, testuan ongi oinarrituak izango dira, eta bertan era zuzenean edota era inferituan adierazitakoak.

Ariketa honetako puntuaziorik altuena **4** puntukoa izango da. Galdera bakoitzari **1** puntu emango zaio, ulermena **0.5** baloratuko da, eta adierazpena, **0.5**.

Ikasleak, ariketaren argibideei kasurik egin gabe, galderari testutik literalki kopiatuz erantzuten badio, erantzun bakoitzeko **0,25** puntuko balorazioa izango du.

II.- Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own way or, at least, quoting properly. (2 marks)

TRUE edo FALSE erantzunari justifikazio egokia erantsi beharko zaio. Ikasleak, testuan oinarrituz, erantzuna bere hitzekin edo testuko esaldia era egokian aipatuz justifika dezake. Erantzunari dagozkion esaldiak osoak izan beharko dira, edota, kasuan kasu, behar bezala elkarlotuak, kakotx artean aipatu beharrekoa ondo txertatzeko. Ez du baliorik izango TRUE edo FALSE soilik idazteak.

Erantzun zuzen bakoitzak 1 puntu balioko du. Beraz, ariketa honen puntuaziorik altuena 2 puntukoa izango da.

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean (1 mark)

Ariketa honetan, ikasleak ingelesaren lexikoa edo terminologia noraino dakien neurtu nahi da. Lau hitz, definizio edo esaldi eskaintzen zaizkio, eta ikasleak horietako bakoitzak testuan esangura bera duen hitza edo esaera aurkitu behar du. Aditza bada, testuan ageri den bezala jokaturik jarri beharko du. Erantzun zuzen bakoitzak **0,25** puntuko kalifikazioa dauka. Beraz, lau erantzun zuzenek **1** puntu osatuko dute.

IV.- Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **ONE** of the following two topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)

Ariketa honetan, ikasleak ingelesez ideiak egituratzeko eta adierazteko duen gaitasuna neurtu nahi da. Edukiak, berriz, ikasleak idazteko aukeratutako gaiaren araberakoak izango dira.

Zer balioetsi behar den jakiteko, atal hauek eduki daitezke kontuan: egitura gramatikalak eta sintaktikoak (1 puntu); lexikoan behar den zuzentasuna eta aberastasuna (1 puntu); eta aspektu testualak eta komunikatiboak (1 puntu).

Ikasleak 80 hitzetik beherako testua idazten badu, azken puntuaziotik **0,5** puntuko

penalizazioa ezarriko zaio., eta 200 hitzetik gorako testua idazten badu, ariketaren azken puntuaziotik **0,25** puntuko penalizazioa ezarriko zaio.



CRITERIOS DE CORRECCIÓN Y CALIFICACIÓN ZUZENTZEKO ETA KALIFIKATZEKO IRIZPIDEAK

OPTION A

NOTE: There may be different alternatives to the given answers. Students don't have to write the paragraphs/lines where they have taken their answers from.

I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (4 marks)

- 1. When did Diderot's problems start? His problems started when he received a new housecoat as a present. (p.2)
- Why did Diderot change the furniture in his study? Diderot changed his furniture because it was not as elegant as his new coat. (p.2)
- 3. Why did Diderot think his new coat was bad for his image? Diderot thought it was bad for his image because it made him look like a rich and lazy person. (p.3)
- 4. According to the text, why would some people want a faster computer? Some people may want a faster computer because they think it will help them to do their work more quickly and then have more free time. (p.5)

II.- Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (2 marks)

- 1. Diderot used his new coat to wipe the ink that fell from his pen. **This sentence is false**. According to the text, "he used to wipe it clean with his old coat but he didn't want to get his new one dirty." (p.3)
- 2. Nowadays there is a lot of pressure to upgrade our possessions. *This sentence is true*. The text states that "Nowadays, the pressure to upgrade can be tremendous." (p.4)

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean. (1 mark)

1.	substituting, changing	replacing (p.1, l.4)
2.	pleased, enchanted, thrilled	delighted (p.2, I.3)
3.	coloured liquid used for writing, printing and drawing	ink (p.3, l.1)
4.	to improve the quality, value, effectiveness or	
	performance of something	upgrade (p.4, l.1)



CRITERIOS DE CORRECCIÓN Y CALIFICACIÓN ZUZENTZEKO ETA KALIFIKATZEKO IRIZPIDEAK

OPTION B

I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (4 marks)

- 1. Why are teenagers still tired at the time schools start? Teenagers are still tired because their sleep rhythms are two hours behind and they have to be at school when they should be sleeping. (p.1)
- What did Dr Kelly do when he was a school headmaster? Dr Kelly changed the school start [starting] time to 10am for all students in his school. (p.2) [Also acceptable adding "to test the effect of this change."]
- 3. How did academic results change with the new timetable? Exam results got better by 19% in the first year and by 18% in the second year. (p.2)
- 4. What problems might parents have if schools started later? Parents might find it difficult to organise things because they would have to go to work and leave the teenagers alone at home. (p.3)

II.- Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (2 marks)

- 1. The effects of the later school start were only seen at school. *This sentence is false.* According to the text, "at home, family life was more pleasant." (p.2)
- 2. Over a hundred schools will experiment with starting school at 10am. **This sentence is false** because the text says they will experiment "with different start times." (p.4)

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean. (1 mark)

- 1. absence, privation, shortage
- 2. present, existing, contemporary
- 3. a man who is in charge of a school
- 4. success, accomplishment, attainment

lack (p.1, l.2) current (p.1, l.5) headmaster (p.2, l.1) achievemant (p.4, l.2)